(Dictated 14-5-20) La Ottawa, 15th May, 1920. My dear Webb .-I had only a brief opportunity last night to thank you for your kind telegram of congratulation. I wish to assure you that I appreciate what you have said very very much indeed. It is an encouragement to know that the associations formed during the war are real and lasting. I am looking forward to my work at McGill with much interest. Possibly I may be able to help the University to instil into the lives of its graduates something of the spirit of the old Corps. with renewed thanks and good wishes. I am. Ever yours faithfully, Lt.-Col. R.H. Webb, DSO., MC. General. Windsor Hotel. Inspector General & Military Counsellor. Montreal, P.Q.